The Ruth Enlow Library of Garrett County
Board of Library Trustees Meeting

Minutes from October 2, 2017

Kitzmiller Branch~5:00 P.M.
Board members present were Karl Schwalm, Cosette Harman, Rosie Cupler, Tina Buckel and Wanda Guard.  Staff members present were Thomas Vose and Diane Kisner.

Karl called the meeting to order at 5:10 p.m.

Minutes from the previous meeting were reviewed by the group.  Wanda asked that in the future, all minutes be sent in .PDF format.  It was MSP (Cupler/Buckel) to accept the minutes.  

The Financial Statement was reviewed by the group.  Tina asked whether mold testing had been conducted at Oakland.  Thomas replied that it had and that no elevated levels were found, but that a staff member was still complaining of mold allergies.  The “Compensated Absence” field was explained as relating to a recent personnel issue.  The Board asked about the status of ADP, and Thomas replied that the company had failed to file two quarters’ worth of unemployment reports, but that they had been working to rectify their mistake.   It was MSP (Buckel/Guard) to accept the statements.  
The Director’s Report was reviewed by the group.  The Board requested that a discussion of the new Facilities Plan be put on the agenda for the next meeting, as the Board wanted more time to review the plan.  The Board also requested Thomas to discuss concerns about student cards with Michele, who had expressed them at the last meeting.  The Board also requested that Thomas investigate hosting class visits at the Grantsville Library.  
Items of Old Business were discussed: 

· The Board asked for followup relating to a recent personnel issue.  Thomas informed them that the employee in question was currently performing well, and that avenues for training were being explored. 
· The status of Fred Fox’s nomination for the Board was discussed.  After concerns were expressed about his nomination by Carol, Karl had placed his name on hold with the commissioners, talking with them individually about those concerns.  The nomination was delayed, as Karl didn't get the nomination to the commissioners before the deadline to put it on the agenda.  It will be presented at the Commissioners' next meeting.
Items of New Business were discussed:

· Materials challenge – The Library had received a formal request for reconsideration of materials from a patron named Theodore Bessey, requesting that the graphic novel “Kill or Be Killed” by Ed Brubaker be removed from the collection, due to graphic violence, nudity, sex and occultism.  The book had been purchased for the adult collection based on a positive recommendation from Library Journal, and based on that and the American Library Association’s stance on the freedom to read, Thomas recommended its retention.  The Board expressed concern about children obtaining it, and it was MSP (Buckel/Harman) that the subject be tabled for the next meeting so as to review the book further.  The Board requested that our current Materials Policy be sent to them, as well as copies of the book’s review and ALA statements on materials challenges.  
· EPS LED lighting proposal – Based on inquiries staff had made from the County, the Library received a quote from Electric Power Savers (EPS) for LED lighting retrofits to three Library buildings – Grantsville, Accident and Oakland.  Rebates available from Potomac Edison would be available to offset the costs, and the Library could potentially save over $7500 in electric bills annually.  The total for all three projects was quoted as $23,142.  EPS also provided a list of facilities that it had worked on, including several County buildings.  The Board expressed interest, but wanted more information, and asked that staff procure a second bid and obtain more information about the rebate.  It was MSP (Buckel/Cupler) that the subject be tabled until the next meeting pending a second quote.  
· Sales of items to patrons – Thomas asked the Board for their position on the sale of useful items, such as USB sticks, envelopes and coffee pods, in the Library, less as a means of fundraising than as a way of enhancing Library services.  The Board was receptive to the idea and suggested purchasing a selection on a trial basis.  

· Patron ban – A patron at Accident had been hostile to staff due to holding a duplicate account with preexisting fines.  Additionally, staff had received word that the patron had possibly taken items without checking them out, and had referred the matter to the Sheriff’s department.  While the prospect of a ban was discussed, it was felt that as the patron had not returned recently the matter was a largely dead issue.  
· Furniture purchase for Accident – The Accident Library was interested in using some of the funds available from the Olive Spoerlein bequest to purchase lounge furniture for a new reading area.  It was MSP (Cupler/Guard) that the purchase of two “gaming” chairs, two lounge chairs, a love seat, a play cube and a coffee table be purchased from Demco for $4,316.93 (not counting tax or shipping costs).  
· Policy#403:  Weeding – As part of the ongoing policy refresh, Thomas brought a revamped weeding policy before the board, which specified that the Library follow established institutional best practices when weeding.  It was MSP (Guard/Buckel) that this policy be adopted.  
· Policy #302:  Volunteers – Thomas also brought a revamped Volunteer policy before the Board, saying that the main difference was in no longer permitting volunteer hours for court-ordered community service.  Karl asked whether the Library had enough volunteers, and Thomas indicated that they did.  It was MSP (Guard/Cupler) that this policy be adopted. 

· Policy #501:  Emergency Closing – Thomas brought a revamped Emergency Closing policy before the Board, saying that it was a consolidation of several existing policies.  The Board asked what the chief criteria were for closing a library due to inclement weather, and Thomas indicated that while it would be subject to conditions and the judgment of the manager, it would largely be guided by school closures.  It was MSP (Buckel/Guard) that this policy be adopted.

· Holiday Closure Schedule – Due to confusion over the status of floating holidays, it was decided to table this item until the next meeting, when Georgie will be present to explain details.
Other business was discussed, including: 

· Thomas informed the Board that the Library had obtained an LSTA grant from the State for $8100 to fund the Library’s strategic plan.  

· Thomas also indicated that he was investigating the costs involved in hosting a Chamber of Commerce Business After Hours event at the Library to attract the professional community.  The Board was generally in favor of pursuing this.
· A check in the amount of $33.00 was obtained from the MD State's Attorney's office as restitution from a patron who damaged a book and whose priveleges were retracted.
· Thomas reported that he had received a letter indicating that the Library was named as a beneficiary for the estate of the recently deceased Clarence Ronald Glass, with the amount not yet known.  

The meeting adjourned at 6:50 PM.  The next Trustee meeting will be on October 16, 2017 at 5:00 PM at the Oakland Branch.  
